

Bulletin of the ROTARY CLUB OF HAMILTON Inc.

ABN 81 639 749 815 [Reg No A0017794S] : District 9780

R.I. PRESIDENT: Gary C. K. Huang

DISTRICT GOVERNOR: Geoff James ASSISTANT GOVERNOR: Lorraine Wilson PRESIDENT: Rose Howard Tel: 03 5572 4623 mobile: 0407 504 079

email: noelrosehoward@gmail.com SECRETARY: **Bob Penny** Tel: 03 5571 1823

email: parrypenny@internode.on.net

Portal.clubrunner.ca/1942 website:

Meeting No 3751 - Monday 8th September 2014

Chair Murray Menzel

Program TBA Tony Roe Cashier Peter Wilson Bar Kevin Safe **Bulletin** Fines Peter Dyson Set up Murray Menzel

IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO DO ANY OF THESE DUTIES, PLEASE EITHER ARRANGE TO SWAP WITH SOMEONE, OR ORGANIZE SOMEONE TO TAKE YOUR PLACE.

Meeting No 3752 – Monday 15th September 2014 Peter Schroder

Chair

TBA Program

Cashier Glenn Howell Bar Willis Duncan Bulletin Tony Wark Richard Beks Fines Set up **Bob Penny**

These words are taken from "The Word Museum" (the most remarkable English words ever forgotten) by Jeffrey Kacirk

freed-stool: A seat or chair in churches near the altar, to which offenders fled for sanctuary as their last and most sacred refuge.

freemason's-cup: A drink made of ale, especially Scottish ale, and sherry in equal parts, with the addition of some brandy, sugar and nutmeg.

fribbler: A trifler; one who professes rapture for a woman and dreads her consent. froonce: To go about in an active, bustling

manner.

fubbery: Deceit; deception; cheating.

furole: A little blaze of fire appearing by night at sea on sail-yards which whirls and leaps

from place to place.

fuzzle: To make fuzzy, or indistinct, with drink.

Report on Meeting No 3750-held Monday 1st September 2014

Welcome

- Meeting led by Vice President Peter Wilson due to Rose and Noel being away.
- Welcome to Steve Giddens from the Rotary Club of Warrnambool as our quest speaker.
- Welcome back to Lorraine after her visits to hospital.
- Make up by Glenn to the Rotary Club of Hamilton North.
- Congratulations to Murray Menzel for achieving the 40 years service award in the CFA.

REPORTS

PR – Peter Wilson reported photos in the Spectator.

Murray on Sheepvention – handed out the P&A newsletter. The woolly sheep has attracted attention from a number of places.

Service Projects (Youth) - Leo Cummins

1) Penshurst Science Experience is not going ahead as not enough participants. He will check on planned combined dinner with Hamilton North.

- 2) Bali Kids will report back to club after decision is made
- 3) Anna Mitchell our exchange students has visited Germany

Events (Fundraising) Peter Schroeder- Outdoor Adventure Fair is coming up. Noel will be organising.

Willis Duncan announced next Harness Racing meeting will be on Monday 22nd September

Our fines master Damien subtracted fines from nearly everyone present for being farmers with the rain; people driving cars because fuel prices are coming down; people coming to Rotary because they had nothing better to do.

GUEST SPEAKER Steve Giddens – Short term Youth Exchange to New Zealand

- Member of District 9780 Youth Exchange Committee involved in 9 weekends a year.
- District 9780 has 15 students on long term exchange; 15 overseas students have arrived and preparing 14 students to go out in January.

Short term to New Zealand

- Must be between 13 ½ to 16 by 1st January
- This year 10 students to go
- In 2015 students in New Zealand for term 2, Term 3 Australia
- Cost to club is \$350 per student for kit bag, shirt and polo shirt
- Applications close 31st July (has been extended for this year ASAP)
- Applicants have 4 stages to go through before chosen
- Families pay \$200 to apply non refundable
- Student lives with matched family (Club does not have to billet students)
- In New Zealand students go on safari to Queenstown

- Host family invited to Rotary Club up to 2-3 times good contact for future members.
- Youth Exchange Committee members plan to visit schools to promote the short term exchange.



Steve was thanked by Glenn for visiting our club and presenting the information about short term exchange.

BOARD AND COMMITTEE STRUCTURE 2014-15

Past President (Foundation Director): President elect (Membership Director): Vice President (Public Relations Director):

Secretary/Public Officer:

President: **Rose Howard** Les Seiffert

Director - Service Projects: Director - Club Administration: Noel Howard Peter Wilson Director – Events (Fundraising): **Bob Penny** Treasurer:

Leo Cummins Noel Howard Peter Schroder Glenn Howell

PAST PRESIDENTS OF THE CLUB

*Frewin Lord 1937-38, Chartered President *Andrew Walls 1938-39 *John Kneebone, 1939-40 *Sam Fitzpatrick CBE PHF 1940-41 *Ern Logan 1941-42 *Jim Young 1942-43 *Geo Swan 1943-44 *Bob Dean 1943-44 *Bob Dean 1945-46 *Bill Cornish 1946-47 *Rupe Wade 1947-48 *Bill Rashleigh 1948-49 *Ray Williamson 1949-50 *Peter Riggall 1950-51 *Hal Theobald 1951-52 *Ern Bond PHF 1952-53 *Ian Leith 1953-54 *Bob McConaghy 1954-55

*Ray King 1955-56

*Jack Henry 1956-57

*Alec Johnson 1957-58

*Chas Alexander 1958-59

*Roy Crawley 1959-60

*Les Brumley PHF 1960-61

*Fred Worth 1961-62

*Len Huf 1962-63

*David Maloney 1963-64

*Ron Wines 1964-65

*Eric Sobey PHF 1965-66

Tom Glasson 1966-67

John Brumley 1966-67

Richard Walter 1967-68

*Reg White 1968-69

Pat Haigh 1969-70

Hal Orton 1970-71

*Alan Diprose 1971-72

Darrell Noble 1972-73

*Ron Page 1973-74

*Graham Stork 1974-75

Colin Baxter PHF 1975-76
Kevin Porter PHF 1976-77
*David Clayton PHF 1977-78
Chris Devlin 1978-79
Mike Blockey 1979-80
Clem Cook PHF 1980-81
*Lawrence Lyons 1981-82
Peter Milburn PHF 1982-83
Murray Menzel PHF 1983-84
*Bill Blaby PHF 1984-85
*James Gumley PHF 1985-86
Oswald Rentsch 1986-87
Menno Peltzer PHF 1987-88
Steve Burger 1988-89
Bob Shaw 1989-90
Roy Miller OBE 1990-91
Ian Black PHF 1991-92
Wal Brinkmann PHF 1992-93
Ken Brand PHF 1993-94
Keith Willis 1994-95
*Bill Blaby PHF 1995-96

Leo Cummins PHF 1996-97 Geoff Elkins 1997-98 Janet Ross 1998-99 Kevin Safe PHF 1999-2000 *Bob Brown 2000-2001 Scott Woollard 2001-2002 Ken Brand PHF 2001-2002 Ken Brand PHF 2001-2002 Yen Best PHF 2004-05 Bob Penny PHF 2005-06 Peter Dignan 2006-07 Peter Wilson 2007-08 Glenn Howell PHF 2008-2009 Peter Schroder 2009-2010 Willis Duncan PHF 2010-2011 Milhael Davies PHF 2011-12 Lorraine Wilson 2012-13 Les Seiffert 2013-14 * = deceased

The 4 Way Test

Of the things we think, say or do

- Is it the TRUTH?
- 2 Is it FAIR to all concerned?
- 3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
- Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Supporting the Foundation

"Your life and mine will be valued not by what we take, but by what we give."
What an appropriate quote for us Rotarians to live by and open our hearts and pocketbooks to support the works of The Rotary Foundation. Having a healthy foundation is the key to any non-profit organization involved in the business of service to others, and Rotary is certainly that! We are in the business of giving – giving of our time, our resources, our knowledge, and our love – to make this world free of disease, hunger, poverty, and hopelessness.— Past District Governor Deepa Willingham

THE ROTARY CLUB OF HAMILTON MEETS EVERY MONDAY NIGHT [EXCEPT FOR PUBLIC HOLIDAYS] AT THE COMFORT INN GRANGEBURN, BALLARAT ROAD, AT 6.00pm FOR 6.15pm. TO ADVISE OF GUESTS OR RECORD AN APOLOGY FOR NON-ATTENDANCE PLEASE TELEPHONE 5572.5755 OR FAX 5571.2295 or e-mail to: info@thegrangeburn.com.au BEFORE 12 NOON ON DAY OF MEETING.